May 19, 2020

VIA EMAIL ONLY

Mr. Simon S. Yared Ricci, Enns, Rollier & Setterington LLP 60 Talbot Street West Leamington, ON, N8H 1M4

Dear Mr. Yared,

Re: Notice of Extension of Draft Plan Approval

Applicant: Edward Remark & Sons Ltd.

Municipality: Town of Kingsville

File No.: 37-T-13001

Please be advised that the County of Essex review of the requested extension of draft plan approval for the above noted plan of subdivision is now complete. As a result of this review, pursuant to Section 51(33) of the <u>Planning Act</u>, the County of Essex approval of this draft plan of subdivision is extended for a period of three (3) years. The draft approval will now lapse on <u>November 9, 2023</u>.

If a further extension is needed, it is the responsibility of the applicant to make such a request, which must be made at least sixty (60) days before the approval lapses, because no extension can be given after the lapsing date. The request should include the reasons why an extension is needed and a resolution in support of the extension from the Town of Kingsville.

Should you have any further questions with regard to the above, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

REBECCA BELANGER, MCIP, RPP

Manager, Planning Services

c.c. Town of Kingsville VSHBB (Brian Coad)

GECDSB

MMAH MPAC
ERCA WECDSB

Canada Post R.C. Spencer

519-776-6441 ext. 1325 TTY 1-877-624-4832